
May 20, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Families, and Staff, 
 
There is a lot of activity on campus and we appreciate your cooperation in staying clear of the 
construction areas and thank you for your patience with the change in walkways.  Hope you can begin 
to enjoy outdoor activities with the warmer weather we are experiencing! 
 
COVID Update 
Currently one resident and five staff members in the Care Center have tested positive for COVID-19 
and are under quarantine.  As of today (05/20/2022), there are 2 Residential Living residents who are 
under quarantine.  Several residents are under modified quarantine due to exposure.  
 
Masks in Common Areas 
Due to the increasing positivity rate of COVID-19 in Delaware County and on the Dunwoody campus, 
residents should continue to wear masks in all common areas unless eating or drinking while sitting at 
a table.  We will again reevaluate the situation again next week. Thank you for your cooperation!   
 
Change in Walkways 
Beginning yesterday (Thursday 05/19/2022) the hallway is closed from the Hearthside dining room 
to the Memorial Garden hallway doors.  It will reopen by dinner time on Tuesday 05/31/2022.   

• From the Care Center and East Country Houses: 
If on the upper level, you may use Memorial Garden doors to outside, walk outside to the 
main entrance lobby to reenter the building,  OR use the Terrace (Woodlea) elevator (push 
elevator button W). Use the lower level and proceed to the stairwell in Furniture Hall or 
continue through Furniture Hall to Elevator 7 to the 2nd floor. Once you are on the 2nd floor 
from either the outside entrance or the elevator – proceed down the J hallway and continue 
to Dining.  

• From the Village and West Country Houses: 
In order to reach Health & Wellness, the Pool, or other lower-level areas, WCH residents 
should use the lower-level route currently  in place from WCH Hallway.  Village residents 
should use Elevator 7 or the stairwell outside of the old Gift Shop and follow the established 
lower-level route currently in place. You may reach dining by passing though the 2nd floor J 
Hallway and continue into Dining.  

 
Thank you for your attention to this temporary change in our walkways and thank you for your 
patience! 
 
Town Meeting 
Our Quarter #2 Town Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 2, 2022, at 3:30 PM in the Auditorium 
and on Channel 1970.  As indicated in the memo sent to all residents on May 18, please return your 
comments or questions to Marketing or Administration no later than Wednesday, May 25.  The 
meeting will be followed with wine and cheese.  
 



Construction 
Phase 2 demolition continues.  Many walls and ceilings on the first floor have been removed and the 
old flooring is being removed.  The hallway between the old kitchen and auditorium is closed as of 
yesterday (05/19/2022).  It is closed so that the old walls can be demolished and walls following the 
new layout can be built. 
 
Dining 
We thank you for your patience as we work out of our smaller kitchen while our main kitchen is 
under construction!  Our Butternut Sauce is back! 

Resident Dining in Hearthside 
• Coffee and continental breakfast continue to be available in Hearthside 
• Soups are low-sodium and no sodium.  
• Hours of operation: 

o Lunch:   Monday – Friday - 11:30 AM - 1:30 PM 
o Dinner:  Monday – Saturday - 5:00 PM - 6:30 PM 
o Sunday:  12:00 PM – 1:30 PM  

• Please consider staggering arrival times between 5 PM and 6 PM to avoid long lines. Thank you! 
• Heated plates are available upon request. 
• A microwave oven has been placed outside of the 1712 venue and is now available for use. 
• In addition to the menus placed on the Lounge table, a menu will be posted near the resident 

bulletin board outside of Marketing.  Menus will be posted by 12:00 PM each day. 
 
May Dining: 

• As of May 23 the 1712 venue will become the location of the temporary bar. 
• Starting May 26 gala apples, green peppers, and strawberries will be organic.  
• Residents have selected 1 of 2 choices: 

o Residents on the meal plan for May received a card to be used for up to 45 meals. Those 
meals are non-transferrable and Options will not be given. Valid (non-expired) Options may 
be used in combination with this plan through May 31.  

o Residents off the meal plan for the month may use valid (non-expired) Options for lunches 
and dinners.  

o Please be reminded that all valid options must be used by May 31. 
• Meals - including dine-in and take-out - continue to be available in Hearthside (Casual Dining) 

for lunch and dinner.  
• Residents may order their meals at the Hearthside counter and select a seat.  Upon request, 

wait staff will bring the meals to the table.  
• Beverages are table side for all dining in.  
• Guests are not permitted for “dine-in” service during May.  We will keep you updated 

concerning guests. 
 
June Dining 
We will be sending updated information for dining in June and throughout the end of the year. 
On June 1 we will celebrate the Grand Opening for Care Center residents.  


